

BLAKENALL & BLOXWICH LOCAL NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP

5th FEBRUARY, 2006

UPDATE REPORT

ITEM	DECISION	ACTION / OFFICER RESPONSIBLE	PROGRESS
1. Introductions	Given.	–	–
2. Apologies	Inspector Greg Bates, Councillor Louise Harrison, Councillor Melvin Pitt, Councillor Bill Tweddle, Councillor Patricia Young. Noted.	D. Hancock to minute.	Done.
3a. Minutes of Meeting held on 23/10/06	Agreed, subject to the following amendments: - <ul style="list-style-type: none">• In the list of attendees as being present, 'Trisk Skitt' being changed to Trish Skitt;• Councillor Beeley being added to the list of apologies;• In the list of attendees under 'Implementation Team', that Parveen Sangha be removed and Julie Ball added;• In 135/06, that the last sentence in the first paragraph which reads "Caroline was, therefore, advised to take up this issue direct with the relevant manager within the Youth Service" being deleted;• In 137/06, that 'Chair of Mossley Community Association' be changed to Member of Mossley Community Association.	D. Hancock to amend.	Done.

3b. Matters Arising from Minutes	<p>In relation to 141/06, Councillor Des Pitt reported that he had viewed some draft plans in relation to the planned regeneration in Mossley. He had asked the relevant officer to ensure the draft plans were presented to the next meeting of the LNP.</p> <p>With reference to 140/06, it was agreed by the LNP that access and passes for the barrier control at the Cemetery be granted for not only Blue Badge holders, but for any other person who has a physical impairment which makes navigating the cemetery difficult for the individuals, subject to written and signed evidence from their respective GP's.</p> <p>That the item on Youth workers be amended to reflect the change above to the minutes.</p>	<p>D Hancock to contact Councillor Pitt and liaise with relevant Planning Officer.</p> <p>D Hancock to contact S Billings and inform him of the amended resolution concerning the operation of barrier control at the Cemetery.</p>	<p>E-mailed Councillor Pitt on 14/12/06.</p> <p>E-mailed S Billings on 14/12/06 conveying the resolution of the LNP to him so he can action. Report on the agenda at Item No. 6.</p>
4. Declarations of Interest	Fred Westley, Chair of Mossley Residents Association and member of Mossley Community Association.	—	—
5. Petitions	None received.	—	—
6. Fall Awareness Programme	To be referred to and considered by the relevant CAG.	Parveen sangha to action	Falls have been discussed at a CAG meeting referring to the Government White paper on Health and Social Care on 9 th August 2006. The papers presented at the LNP meeting will be circulated along with the Health and People calling notices for 22 nd February 2007 CAG.
7. Masterplan for the	Noted.	Chas Stallard to note	

Regeneration of the Goscote Lane Corridor		representation made at the meeting.	
8. LNP Funding Report	Noted	Parveen Sangha to note.	Actions noted
9. Blakenall & Bloxwich Community Cash	<p>That the LNP: -</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1) notes the progress of the Community Cash Scheme; 2) notes the projects recommended for the Community Cash Scheme; 3) Agree to an additional £1,797.00 to be incorporated into the Community Cash Scheme to allow all 18 projects identified within the tabled report to be funded. 	Parveen Sangha to note / action.	<p>Actions noted</p> <p>All projects have been notified if their application was successful or not.</p>
10. CAG Report	<p>That: -</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1) ways of improving publicity and advertising of the CAG meetings be considered; 2) North Walsall Police be encouraged to attend CAGs; 3) Young people be involved in the consultation process on the Mossley estate. 	<p>Parveen to action.</p> <p>Parveen to action.</p> <p>Chas Stallard to pass on to relevant officer for them to note.</p>	<p>A communications working group has been proposed, currently awaiting a list of volunteers to progress upon this.</p> <p>Parveen Sangha has attended Aldridge Police Station and given a presentation upon LNP's and CAG's to H1 officers.</p>
11. Public Forum	Ken Worley reported that he had asked for figures relating to how many young people attended the various activities at the Mossley Resource Centre compared to proportionality of young people in the	Parveen to ensure figures are reported back to the CAG.	Figures have been requested from the Youth Service.

	<p>area.</p> <p>The LNP felt that the Youth Service needed to be transformed as it did not achieve basic objectives which other Authorities had managed. Trish reported that her CAG had written to the Youth Service conveying such concerns.</p> <p>That a letter be sent to Councillor G Perry as the relevant Cabinet Member conveying the LNP's views of the need for a community facility on the Mossley Estate.</p>	<p>Response to comeback to the CAG and then to the next meeting of the LNP. Parveen to note.</p> <p>David to draft a letter from the Chair to Councillor Perry.</p>	<p>Letter has been agreed by Chair and Sue and has now been passed to Councillor Perry.</p>
--	--	---	---